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Newsletter 
Twilight Tours 

TWILIGHT TOURS IN TERM 4 

Do you know of a family who are not currently 
attending the College and are interested in 
having a College Tour? 

Please let them know to contact the College on 
8287 1111 to book.  Dates:- 

Tuesday 19th October 5pm-Week 2 Term 4 

Wednesday 27th October 5pm-Week 3 Term 4 

MS Crew RSPCA Fundraiser 

$400 RAISED 

In Week 8 of Term 3 the Middle School Crew ran a 
fundraiser and supply drive event raising money 
for the RSPCA in South Australia. The enthusiastic 
and capable Middle School Crew organised a 
series of displays, bake sales, pet food collections, 
colouring competitions, murals, face painting and 
dress ups to 
generate 
donations for 
this very 
worthy cause. 



Finance Matters  

TERM 4 ACCOUNTS 

Term 4 Accounts have all been issued via email 
and are due for payment by the 5th of November.  
If you have not received a statement, please email 
finance@hopecc.sa.edu.au.If you have not yet 
paid your Term 3 Fees or do not have a payment 
plan in place, your fees are now OVERDUE and 
payment is required as soon as possible.   
 
If you are having difficulty meeting your fees and 
require assistance, please contact Kelly Carson or 
Karen Fielke in the Finance Department to make 
an appointment to discuss your situation. 

FAMILY CODE Please remember to always include 
your FAMILY CODE when making deposits to the 
College account; this code can be located on the 
top of your Fee Statement. 

Performance of Amphibian  
Year 10 and 11  students travelled to the Windmill 
Theatre at the end of Term 3 for a live 
performance of Amphibian. 

“Based on the real-life testimonies of 
refugees, Amphibian sees past, present and 
dreams collide in an epic story of displacement, 
loss and adapting to different worlds. Poignant, 
powerful and bubbling with humour, Amphibian is 
sparkling teen drama that brings one of the most 
urgent issues of our time roaring onto the stage.” 

Masks 

A reminder that Year 8-12 students are required to 
bring a mask to school each day. The College has 
an emergency supply of disposable masks 
available for when students forget their mask. 
However, the supply of masks is running out due 
to the large number of students who do not bring 
their own mask to school. Please ensure that your 
children bring a mask to school each 
day. Thankyou! 
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Outstanding effort! 

STATEWIDE YEAR 7 BASKETBALL FINALS 

On Wednesday 15th September Hope Christian 
College competed in the State finals for Year 7 
basketball, after winning through to SA’s version 
of the ‘Sweet Sixteen’ on August 24. 
After a disappointing loss to Highgate in the first 
game, we were outclassed in game 2 against 
Pultney Grammar. In our last pool game we fought 

out a hard earned win against Largs Bay and 
ended up 2nd in our pool after a 3-way tie. 
The boys fought against very stiff competition 
from St Francis deSales and then Immanuel 
College. Finishing 8th out of 16 was a pleasing 
achievement, but finishing 8th in a pool of 130+ 
schools was an outstanding accomplishment. 
Well done to the boys for their hard work. The 
highlight on the day was arguably playing ‘street 
ball’ on the outdoor court in between games and 
watching Concordia blitz the competition 
(fortunately in another pool) by playing really 
good team basketball. Shout out to Ethan J for 
scoring diligently on the day. 

Yr 10 Grill’d Excursion 

GOURMET BURGER ASSIGNMENT 

In Week 9 of Term 2 the Year 10 Food & 
Hospitality students ventured to Grill’d at 
Modbury to sample some healthy burger options 
for their upcoming Gourmet Burger assignment.  
The students, (some more adventurous than 
others) experimented with and enjoyed a variety 
of burgers and trimmings, including zucchini chips, 
a plant based cheeseburger, healthy fried chicken 
and sweet potato chips. 
 Notable comments from the students included: 
“This burger is too hard to eat because it’s so big” 
“I loved the sweet potato fries but I wish they 
were made with purple sweet potato, they’re 
way better than orange ones” 
“I really enjoyed it. I’d come back again” 
“I know he didn’t want relish on his burger, but I 
relished mine” 
We all left satiated and motivated to finish the 
burger assignment rigorously. 
I am excited to see the students use this 
experience to shape their burger modification 
practical assessment. 
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Year 11 Camp Wallaroo 

CHRISTIAN TRADITIONS 

This year the Year 11 cohort went to Wallaroo on 
the Yorke Peninsula for camp in Week 9 of Term 3. 
This camp was linked to Year 11 Religion Studies, 
where we have been exploring different Christian 
Traditions. As a cohort we have looked at baptism, 
Bible reading and worship in class. However, on 
camp the students continued to explore Christian 
traditions and had the opportunity to participate 
in preparing and partaking in communion, prayer 
and devotions. In between sessions, students 
visited the Wallaroo Heritage museum, played 
sports and went fishing. On the second night, 
students participated in a quiz night, where each 
table dressed up and worked together to answer 
questions across a variety of topics. This brought 
out our students' competitive side. 
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Sports Day Reception-Yr2 

Go Saint, Fleming and Elliot! 

The Reception-Year 2 Sports Day was held at the 
end of Term 2 and we were very blessed to have 
beautiful spring weather! The Oval was a sea of 
colour, with students dressing in their Red, Green 
and Blue House colours. 
A select group of Year 5’s were chosen to help 
facilitate the running and scoring of a number of 
different stations which Reception-Year 2 students 
rotated through. Stations included long jump, 
distance throw, sprints, and fun novelty events. 
The Year 5 students were absolutely 
outstanding in encouraging the students and 
making the day run smoothly! 

Overall, it was a fun-filled day providing all Junior 
Primary students with an opportunity to utilize the 
skills they had been learning in PE to help 
them participate in each event. 
A BIG thank you goes out to the teaching staff, 
student support staff and parent volunteers for 
making the day  possible. 
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Music Concert 

MUSIC SHOWCASE 

Mrs Triplett, Mr Burden and other staff members 
enjoyed the performances of 27 students from 
Year 7-12 at the Hope Music Showcase at the end 
of Term 3 in the Church Cafe. Well done to all the 
students for their wonderful contributions! 

Droning on... 

DIGITAL TECHNOLOGIES 

Digital Technologies is growing in scope and 

ambition at Hope Christian College. 

The College has recently acquired a suite of 

CoDrone Pro micro drones. Over the last week a 

Year 8 class had the chance to build the remotes 

for these drones and then fly them for the first 

time in Term 3. Students worked in groups of two 

or three. They set up the remotes and drones, 

calibrated and then flew them. The aim of the 

lesson was to perform a controlled take off, fly a 

few metres and land on a small helipad. 
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College Calendar - Important Dates 
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Month Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Term 4 

Week 

October 18 

Yr 10 

Drama 

Filming 

Incursion 

19 

Twilight 

Tours 

Yr 11 

Tourism 

Excursion 

20 

Yr 11 Anne 

Frank 

Excursion 

21 

Yr 11 The 

Flying Fig 

Deli 

Excursion 

22 

Yr 10 Drama 

Filming 

Incursion 

Reception 

Transition Day 

2 

October 25 

Yr 10 

Drama 

Filming 

Incursion 

26 27 

Twilight 

Tours 

  

28 

 

29 

Yr 12 LAST DAY 

Yr 12 Lunch 

Yr 12 Chapel 

  

3 

November 1 

Yr 12 

EXAMS 

Yr 10 

Drama 

Filming 

Incursion 

2 

Yr 12 

EXAMS 

Yr 9 Valley 

View 

Driving 

Range 

Excursion 

Reception 

2022 

Orientation 

Day 2-3pm 

 

3 

Yr 12 EXAMS 

Yr 10 Camp 

Yr 8 Camp 

 

 

 

Reception 

2022 

Orientation 

Day 9-12pm 

 

4 

Yr 12 EXAMS 

Yr 10 Camp 

Yr 8 Camp 

5 

Yr 12 EXAMS 

Yr 10 Camp 

Yr 8 Camp 

Yr 5/6 SACSA 

Touch Football 

Excursion 

4 

November 8 

Yr 12 

EXAMS 

  

9 

Yr 12 

EXAMS 

Marra 

Dreaming 

Mural 

Yr 8/9 

Beach 

Volleyball 

10 

Yr 12 EXAMS 

Marra 

Dreaming 

Mural 

Yr 6/7 Optus 

Crows Cup 

AFL Carnival 

Yr 10/11 

Beach 

Volleyball  

11 

Yr 12 EXAMS 

Marra 

Dreaming 

Mural 

Drama 

Showcase 

Incursion 

Yrs 4-7 

Beach 

Volleyball 

12 

Yr 12 EXAMS 

Marra 

Dreaming 

Mural 

Yr 10 Drama 

Filming 

Incursion 

Yr 11/12 

Flinders Uni 

Open Day 

Excursion 

5 


